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FROM THE QUARTERDECK 

A Report from the Commodore  

Blaire Cliffe 

Greetings to you all from sea. Sadly not from 

the deck of my boat in the sunshine up North, 

or a friend’s boat, or even a ferry, but from 

work on 3,500t of steel bouncing around the 

Tasman. The sun is out but it is pretty chilly 

today, good old ‘Naki. 

As I write the last of the boats racing home 

from the Christmas Party at Oneroa should be 

approaching the club and the finish line. I hear 

it was a fun evening somewhat spoilt by a cold 

wind that later caused quite an 

uncomfortable evening so much so that a 

number of boats weighed anchor and headed 

to Issy Bay. (A not unusual issue on that North 

coast of Waiheke). 

I always enjoy the Christmas party and am sad 

to miss it this year with Father Christmas, 

presents, and BBQ offerings even tastier than 

the normal post-race feed. The trials of a 

Seafarer; hopefully I will be there next year. 

Please remember that you do not have to 

race to join in the post-race BBQs we hold at 

the beach where we finish. Arrive by any sort 

of boat or make your way to the beach by 

land; we are always hopeful of seeing other 

club members attending, so check your 

yearbooks for the races in 2023 and we hope 

to see you there. 

I think generally that the club is in pretty good 

heart as we approach year’s end. Numbers for 

Friday’s meals are still a bit haphazard and, as 

I am sure you are aware, we have had to 

cancel a number of events this year simply 

due to a lack of people willing to participate. 

Hopefully next year the blasted Covid will 

withdraw to the background and allow us all 

to enjoy our club to the full. I know the Social 

Committee are keen to engage with the 
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members and provide events that you want to 

attend, so please let them know what your 

ideas are and let’s have a party or two in 

2023! 

I am not back from sea until just before NYE 

and then Emma and I will be pointing Hautere 

North for hopefully some sunshine and 

champagne sailing so I will not see you to wish 

you Seasons Greetings in person. 

I will therefore take this opportunity to wish 

you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year. I look forward to seeing you all in 2023. 

Blair 
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SAILING NOTICES 

Peter Blake Memorial Race to Oneroa was on Saturday 3 December followed by the annual Xmas 

Beach BBQ and Pursuit Race home on Sunday 4 December 2022. See photos on previous page.  

January Races to look forward to:  

Mahurangi Night Race, Friday 27 January 

Round the Islands, Mahurangi, Sunday 29 January (Cruising Series #3) 

Anniversay Day Race, Monday 30 January 

 

An Amusing Ditty from your Sailing Master, Hugh Maguire  

Let the Keos begin…….. 

Please allow me a little Indulgence 

There was a Time I met this Renoun Northerner,  

Her name was Kristen, she was no Seafarer, she had arrived on a Lambretta sucking a Lollipop.  

Her eyes were an Azure blue. I could smell the Spray of her perfume.  I wanted to Enchanter but 

with little Finesse. I asked her where she wanted to go and she said, Uchoose.  

We went to this café that specialised in chaHautere, but it was like the Marie Celeste. The waiter 

looked like one of the Marx brothers, Zeppo.  

We shared tea and a Sea biscuit with a Little Honey, and afterwards, as we drank Chardonnay, I 

noticed a Ladybird on her shoulder. 

 I was living the Bella Vita, or as they say in Italy, it was Sereno.  

So Tumua along, It was all a Masquerade, she was a bit of a Loose Unit.  

Kudos to this girl, it Started with a Kiss, she Lidar hand on Matai, and quickly there was a French 

Kiss involved. I decided to let my tongue Explorer.  

We danced the Charleston and then a Calypso five, times. It was the Wright Decision, she was no 

Angel.  

But afterwards things went quiet, Tumbleweed could have blown down the street. I got Zilch, and as 

if by Magic, Abracadabra, she was gone!  
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RACING RESULTS 
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CLASSIFIEDS 

 



     
- 6 - 

  



     
- 7 - 

SOCIAL EVENTS 
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Auckland Maritime Museum Invites You to Set Sail on a Heritage Vessel on the 

Waitemata Harbour in 2023 

 

Auckland Maritime Museum has opening for 

volunteer crew of all levels of experience on board 

both Breeze and Ted Ashby in 2023: 

Commitment: 6 months, 1 day per week or fortnight 

(approx. 10am – 3pm) 

Requirements: Communication skills, physical work. 

Training given 

Volunteers get hands-on sailing experience on the 

museum’s heritage vessels, and engage with the 

public as they raise the sails and negotiate the waters 

of the Waitemata Harbour. As well as engaging, 

supporting, and communicating with visitors, you’ll 

assist the Master operate the vessel as directed. 

Alternatively, you can spend a day with your family 

and friends sailing as paying guests. 

At the end of November, spaces are currently still 

available to sail on Breeze on: 

• 11 February 2023 

• 25 Februrary 2023 

• 11 March 2023 

• 25 March 2023 

The cost is $95pp and booking can be made on the 

Maritime Museum website 

www.maritimemuseum.co.nz or by calling 09 373 

0807. 

  

http://www.maritimemuseum.co.nz/
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SEATALKS 
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PICTURES FROM THE PAST 

By Chris Leech ED* 

This in the series of articles in which I intend to highlight some of the early historical photographs 

from the Archives of the Devonport Yacht Club.  All photographs published in these articles remain 

the property of the original owners; they are included on the condition that they are not reproduced 

in any other form without prior permission of the owner, or their representative. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Can you identify the main features and location of these photos? All answers to the author. 

However, the answers will be in the next newsletter. If there are any corrections to my answers, 

please let me know. 

 

PTO for answers to November’s photo quiz:  
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Answers to November’s photo quiz  

 

 

Photo 1:  The work begins on the next Stage of the Renovations. 

Photo 2:  The Forward Observers are on the Lookout. Waiheke Sculpture walks 2009. 

Photo 3:  Follow the leader. Off we go to the Waiheke Sculpture walk 2009. 

Photo 4:  Sir Peter Blake KBE, and two of his most ardent fans. Photograph taken in 1995 at the 100th 

Birthday re-launch of Moana. It also featured in the DYC Centennial History publication. 
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TRISH AND TRACEY ARE PROUD SPONSORS OF DYC!  

 

Please talk to them about special reduced commission and marketing 

rates for all DYC members. They are the local Barfoot & Thompson 

top agents, here to look after you! 
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DYC LIBRARY 

Book reviews supplied by our librarian, Colin Tubbs.  

 

MEN AT SEA 

Edited by Brandt Aymar  
 
The best sea stories of all time from Homer to William E Buckley, Jnr. 
This is a compendium of narratives of the sea adventures, sea battles, 
sea disasters, sea divers, sea explorers, sea mutinies, sea life, sea 
storms, sea pirates and privateers, and sea wrecks. 
 
 
  

 

BY THE WIND 

Richard Baum 
 
This is a truly great cruising book: varied. Informative, fresh as an ocean 
breeze. The author makes his zest for wind jamming contagious and 
suggests a philosophy of cruising many a sailor will be glad to see in 
print. This book belongs in every sailor’s locker and seems likely to give 
landsmen a strong surge of sea fever. 
 
 

 
 

SAFETY AT SEA 

George Day 
 
A sailors’ complete guide to safe seamanship. This indispensable guide 
focuses on family style cruising and provides detailed and authoritative 
information on every imaginable aspect of safe boating. 
 
 
 
  

 

THE INDIAN OCEAN 

Alan Villiers  
 
The author describes the sea and those that sail across it in very 
descriptive terms whether it be for trade, exploration or venturing. The 
descriptions of the boat building traditions of the sea faring nations 
that border this ocean is unsurpassed. 
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HOOKED: PIRATES, POACHING AND THE PERFECT FISH 

G. Bruce Knecht 
 
A true story of pirates, poaching and the perfect fish. This book tells the 
extraordinary story of remarkable fish, the men who prey upon it and 
the people who battle to save it from extinction.  
 
 
 
  

 

Have you visited the DYC library recently? It’s always worth browsing the shelves, which are carefully 

curated by DYC Librarian, Colin Tubbs.  
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